North Tooele Fire District
179 Country Club
Stansbury Park, UT 84074
(435) 882-6730 — Office
(435) 882-8778 — Fax
admin@ntfd.us

Fire Chief - Kevin Nunn

TO: Board of Trustees

FROM: Fire Chief, Kevin Nunn

RE: Chief’s Report November 15, 2023
Call volume

e 1076 last year on this date

e Current — 1124, 107 since last Board Meeting (averaging 4 per day)

e Overlapping call volume — 8 calls for the month, 21% since January 1

e Time of year for heating fires — chicken coops, laundry rooms, trailers...

Significant Events
e Called to I80 for 13 times mostly for MVAs
e Mutual Aid Incident in Tooele City — multiple assignments,
e Concrete Mixer into Del Taco yesterday
e Landfill Fire all Monday — lot of work for me
e Aircraft engine fire at the airport

e Halloween, Trunk or Treats, 2 Presentations at Old Mill (Heise), 2 pre-school
presentations here at the station

Accomplishments

e Completed Officer 1 Class — waiting for results

e  Worker’s Compensation Audit

e (assandra and Kaylee went to a Fire Administration Conference

e Casselle Administration Conference

o Kim and I attended a Recruitment and Retention Course in Indiana

e All Admin and Line Leadership went to the UASD Conference

o Chief Brown came back from National Fire Academy

e 3 firefighters and BR611 in Kentucky on IA Assignment

e Rail Car Emergencies Class

e Closed on the Stansbury Loan — now we’re onto the bidding process
Planning

e New Hire Orientation this weekend — bringing on 9 new people
e Christmas Party — December 12 at the Fire Museum

e Santa Run — December 16, looking for drivers, Santas, elves

e Going to Wendover tomorrow and UFA Mutual Aid Agreement
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